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What’s on this week  Term    Week  

 

Industrial Action 
As stated on Friday’s message, all members of the teaching staff at Bungwahl PS support the industrial 
action on Tuesday. Minimal Supervision will be provided from 8.30 to 11.00. Normal classes will resume 
at 11.15. 
Children who are at school, between 8.30 and 11.00 will work on tidying and mulching the ‘Bush Tucker 
Garden’ 
There will be no ‘sharing’ during Stephanie Alexander this week. 
 
 

Lower Division Excursion 
This Wednesday Lower Division will be going on their Christmas Excursion. As part of their unit of work 
on “Celebrations: Christmas around the world”, they will travel to Forster to have Santa photos taken by 
the lake. Then they will board the Amaroo for a Dolphin Cruise. As Christmas is a time of giving and 
sharing, the day will end with students performing songs and a skipping routine to the residents at 
GLAICIA House in Tuncurry. 
Students need to at Bungwahl school by 7.30am as bus will be leaving at 7.45am sharp. The two lucky 
parent helpers who were drawn out of the hat is Grant and Mandy. Students will return to school at 
3.30pm. 
 

Bikes 
We no longer need the bikes at school.  After a month of students riding their bikes around the grounds 

we now need all the bikes to go home. Can all bikes be returned home by Wednesday as Pam needs to 

give the shed a good clean before presentation day. 

Stage Three’s Busy Week 
It will be a busy week for a number of our Stage 3 students. On Wednesday, Shae and Jack will be go-
ing to  
Bulahdelah CS for their Yr7 transition day while Kai, Hunter, Kyra and Lilly Kennedy will be going to For-
ster Junior Campus for a mathematics’ day. 
On Thursday, Kyra and Kai will be returning to Forster JC for their transition day. 
 
 



P&C Meeting 
The P&C meeting will not be an extended meeting. It is important that all families be represented at this meeting, as 
there will be important issues presented regarding the school and its procedures and practices. 
 

Year 6 Cook-off 
Ms Crozier, Nils and Julia from ‘Buddha By 
the Beach’ had the difficult job of judging the 
‘Cook-Off’. After much debate, they came up 
with a winner. The judges were impressed 
with the efforts of all contestants. 
The winner will be announced at Presentation 
Day. 
 
 
 
 

 

Election of 2014 Captains 
All the Year 5 students presented excellent speeches and all of the students would have made worthy school cap-
tains. The voting was completed soon afterwards and the results will be announced at presentation day on Thurs-
day 12

th
 November. 

 

Leadership Board Sponsorship 
David and Belinda Shaw have agreed to sponsor the Leaders’ Board. It is great that such long-time supporters of 
our school have taken on this sponsorship. Thank you to you both. 
 

Typhoon Recovery Fund Raising 
 As part of the ‘Sustaining Sustainability’ program, the children are to donate 10% of their profit to charity. The first 
project they will support will be will be World Vision typhoon recovery program. The children, particularly the lower 
division children, have been most generous in supporting this appeal and we will be donating  $118.50 
 

Presentation Day and Rehearsal 
Wednesday 11th December 
On Wed 11

th
 December, we will have our Presentation Day rehearsal. Children will catch the bus, as usual, but they 

will be dropped off at the Bungwahl Hall. There we will rehearse all items. At the conclusion of the rehearsal we will 
return to school. The staff will provide transport for returning children to school. Normal classes should resume 
shortly after recess. 
Included at the end of this Monday messenger will be a brief costume list, if required. The students will need to 
bring their costumes to Wednesday’s rehearsal. They will be left, securely, at the hall in a labelled bag. 
Thursday 12th December 
On Thursday’s Presentation Day, children will, again, be dropped at the hall. If you are bringing your children, 
please, ensure they arrive by 8.30. The concert will commence at 9.00. 
 On Thursday, please arrive well before 9.00, as there may be parking issues. Due to limited car parking, car pool-
ing could be an option. (car can be left at school) 
 
A summary of the presentation day is as follows 
8.15 Children arrive at Bungwahl Hall by bus 
8.30 All children arrive 
9.00 Presentation and concert commence 
10.30 Conclusion- families return to school 
11.00 Morning Tea 
11.30  Liam Riske, Rainbow Serpent Dedication 
11.45  Tae Kwon Do demonstration 
12.00 ‘Jump Rope for Heart’ performance 
12.30 Family Picnic Lunch 
 1.00 Return to class 

Lower Division Costumes: 

For Presentation Day Lower Division will be performing two plays. As part of our display I ask that all students wear 

black clothing to keep costuming to a minimum. Could this black clothing be brought to school as soon possible so 

we can rehearse in them and leave them in a safe place. Black tops , Black shorts and or leggings. 

Thank you 

Miss Crozier 


